                                                 Secretary’s Report 2010-2011

I welcome you to the first AGM of the new committee which got elected last year. In this report I present overview of yearly activities. As you all know the name of association got changed to Bridge Association (U.P.) as per the guidelines of Society Act UP. The details are as follows:
Tournaments

Following tournaments were held under the auspices of Bridge Association (U.P.) –

1. DN Rastogi Memorial Invitational Tournament at Lucknow 2010

2. 40th UP State Championship at Allahabad 2010
3. Lucknow Open Bridge Tournament at GSI Lucknow 2010

4. Hindalco Invitational Bridge Tournamnet at Renukoot 2010

5. 25th Seth Sriniwas Lohia Memorial Bridge Tournament at Kanpur 2011

Individual Achievements
Our players take part in most of the major tournaments in North India. The best performance from UP came in the GM Modi Memorial Tournament at Nainital where TP Khare, RM Gupta, Pradeep Prakash & Awadhesh Goyal won the tournament. The other team in the final was also from Moradabad but had players from other state as well. Congratulations to the winners. Other prominent win was Indresh Agarwal and Bal Agarwal winning the Singhania Trophy.
Bridgemates

The association has purchased 6 Bridgemates for Rs 30000. This has been done in 2011-2012 and in association with Lucknow Bridge Association have used them in the pairs selection trials  for Inter State Championship 2011. 
VK Chaube Trophy

 A new trophy ,apart from running trophies in the State Championship, for highest masterpoint gainer in the calendar year has been introduced. The kind donor has been Sri VK Chaube family from Lucknow. The winner gets the trophy and Rs 5000/-. The runners up and third position holders get Rs 3000/- and Rs 2000/-.Sri VK Chaube as you all know was a very able administrator and bridge player in his own right.
Finances

The association’s finances are adequate though the stability came from some interest amount transferred from FDs. Two new  FDs were made for principal amount Rs 175000 which would mature in 2013 for approx Rs 220000/-.We have made efforts to send the amount due from our affiliated units at the beginning of the year. Most of the units have send the dues and remaining ones are requested to clear their amounts due so that our association is run smoothly.
BFI

Our parent body has become much more responsive ever since new committee took over last year. We get receipts for all the dues sent to BFI. This never happened earlier. BFI has also launched a new website for itself http://www.bfi.net.in which would also have masterpoints details also. The members are advised to register themselves at the masterpoint portel and also have a periodic look at the website for updates from BFI. We laud the efforts made by BFI to improve the way National tournaments are run and hope that this would become regular feature.
Before I end I would like to  thank Kr Vijayanand Singh , our President, for his support and Sri Kamal Agarwal for maintaining the accounts efficiently. I seek cooperation from all of you to smoothly run the affairs of association without any prejudice to anyone.

Thanking You

Shantanu Rastogi 
